From: Hayley Whitehorn Sent: 20 May 2022 20:47
To: Planning Planning

Cc: Amanda Rigby; L WHITEHORN

**Subject:** Re: 2022/2095/pvl

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear sirs

I am writing to strongly object to the removal of more resident bays on Monmouth Street. I understand this is to facilitate more street dining for a cafe that has been there a few short weeks. A cafe does not need tables in the road, it's absurd that this is being allowed to continue. It is already so difficult to find a resident parking bay in CA-C And that was before the massive upheave all of changing the traffic system on seven dials which has been a massive failure to anybody living on Neal street who is now constantly overrun with traffic including big lorries which barely make it down the street. We have permanently lost so many resident bays in the last year and it is unfathomable to remove more. This cafe will no doubt be gone in few months leaving us residents behind. Camden constantly puts residents last behind businesses. Our bays are always suspended for works which often don't even happen and filming units which obviously pay Camden big fees to suspend the bays. There have recently been another 2 bays removed at the bottom of Kemble Street, replaced with double yellow lines. What is the reason for this? It's an absolute disgrace and this cannot be allowed to continue. I have a young baby and I need a car but the distress is causes trying to find a parking space is such that your scared to use your own vehicle and there are many elderly people that live in this community that feel the same. I implore you to put residents first for once.

Hayley Whitehorn

Sent from my iPhone

>